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2024 Urban Area Security Initiative (UASI)
Homeland Security Grant Program (HSGP)



• UASI Grant Program was created in 2003 in 
response to 9/11 terrorist attack

• Funding to Protect Communities Against 
Terrorist Attacks

• San Antonio Urban Area (SAUA) has received 
$51M since 2004

• SAUA was awarded $3.4M
• Personnel Complement – 3 Full Time staff: 

• Accountant, Senior Management Analyst, and 
Senior Management Coordinator

2024 UASI GRANT



• San Antonio Awarded $2,673,933
— Domestic Terrorism and Violence Extremism ($114,000)
— SAPD Protection of Crowded Places & Soft Targets 

($1,043,362)
— SAFD Protection of Crowded Places & Soft Targets ($915,324)
— Southwest Texas Regional Fusion Center ($125,000)
— Cyber-Security Program ($307,550)
— Homeland Security Strategic Planning ($35,000)
— Management and Administration (M&A) ($133,697)

• Bexar County and Other Jurisdictions ($634,469)

• Texas Management and Administration Cost ($102,326)

2024 URBAN AREA SECURITY INITATIVE (UASI)
San Antonio Urban Area Award $3,410,728
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